## Cespedes, Christopher

**From:** City of Ann Arbor Transportation Commission

Sent: Thursday, March 9, 2023 4:18 PM

**To:** Cespedes, Christopher **Subject:** FW: Have you no shame?

**From:** cathieko hkomedia.com < XXXXX> **Sent:** Saturday, February 18, 2023 3:45 PM

**To:** City of Ann Arbor Transportation Commission < XXXXX@a2gov.org>; Bayley, Nicholas < XXXXX@a2gov.org>;

XXXXX @agov.org; XXXXX @a2gov.org; Dohoney Jr., Milton XXXXX @a2gov.org

Cc: 782 Rita Ross < XXXXX @comcast.net>; Lindsay Higgins XXXXX @earhartvillage.com; harveyo hkomedia

XXXXX @hkomedia.com; Song, Linh XXXXX @a2gov.org

Subject: Have you no shame?

Dear Members of the Transportation Commission, Nicholas Bayley, & Brian Slizewski,

My husband & I are residents of Earhart Village. He is on the Board of Directors. Although we do not live in the affected area, your plans to alter the following are destructive:

- the current berms provide privacy to owners of the condos along Earhart Rd.
- The mature trees control noise & air pollution off Earhart Rd. especially after the destruction of mature trees to accommodate the Toll Bros. Subdivision
- The diminished property values to current owners

We believe the construction to be unnecessary and think the greater A2 community did not intend for "road milage" funds be used to destroy the quality of life for the Earhart Village community. WE DO NOT NEED ANOTHER SIDEWALK on the East side of Earhart Rd. The introduction of a bike path, which again, is used by only a handful of bikers regardless of the season is a total waste of resources. It is our understanding that you have ignored the requests from our management company & our lawyer. PLEASE find a better use for tax dollars & rest assured we will never again support a "roads milage".

We do support a mini-round-about at the South entrance to Earhart Dr. & at Glacier Way but again one at the entrance to Waldenwood seems unnecessary. I am reminded of an old saying: IF IT AIN'T BROKE, DON'T FIX IT!

What you are planning is WRONG & SHAME ON ALL OF YOU & the Road Commission. Isn't it enough you've destroyed the downtown areas with hideous white poles & bike paths!

Cathie & Harvey Ovshinsky XXXXX.